From: publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk]

Sent: 08 May 2011 15:32

To: Public Access DC Comments; Caroline Roche

Subject: PublicAccess for Planning - Application Comments (11/00617/OUT)

PublicAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (11/00617/OUT)

"Owner/Occupier" has used the PublicAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for PublicAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 08/05/2011 15:32:27 from 

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 11/00617/OUT

Address:

Land South Of Blackwood Place And Molyneux Drive And North West Of Cotefield Farm Oxford Road Bodicote Oxfordshire

Proposal:

Outline application for residential development of 80 No. dwellings

Case Officer:

Caroline Roche

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Owner/Occupier

Address:

39 Blackwood Place

Bodicote

Oxfordshire

OX15 4BD

Customer objects to the Planning Application.

Comments:

11/00617/OUT

I should like to record my objections to yet another submission for outline planning application from Banner Homes. (11/00617/OUT) The proposed building site is green belt open farm land. The development thus represents an encroachment on to the countryside. It does not form part of the local plan. It is in addition to the already approved major development on Bankside. The development respresents an expansion of the village whose distinct character is already under threat with growth outwards from Adderbury and Banbury. The development will have an adverse effect on wildlife - particularly birdlife, including nestng skylarks whose population is in steep decline, sparrowhawk, sparrows, kites and buzzards. The effect of garden pesitcides, pets and human activity will be prejudicial to the existing wildlife populations. The site is also close to meadows which form a landscape characterised as still reasonably strong and worthy of conservation.

Access to the development will add to the already busy traffic using the Oxford Road. There are already too many cars on the roads locally and the roads suffer from pot holes and poor surfaces. The increased traffic will only have an adverse effect. It is already difficult to exit on to the Oxford road by car or by bicycle from Weeping Cross or to cross the road on foot to the rugby club. Access to the site is also already dedicated to three commercial businesses. The site is at a distance from all facilities and will require its residents to use motor access to sites of employment, to schools, health and other facilities.

PublicAccess for Planning.  (c) CAPS Solutions Ltd.

